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Recommendations   

a) Approve and authorize the Chair to adopt a Resolution of 
Necessity to acquire real property (road easements) for the 
Union Valley Parkway Phase 3 Project on property owned by 
Walmart Stores, Inc. 

b) Accept the Planning Commission’s report showing that the 
acquisition of the proposed right of way (easements) are 
consistent with the Comprehensive Plan of the County of Santa 
Barbara pursuant to Government Code 65402 

c) Find that pursuant to the California Environment Quality Act 
Section 15162, the Union Valley Parkway Environmental 
Impact Report approved by the Board on October 13, 2009, 
was sent to the State Clearinghouse, no substantial changes 
are proposed, and no new information of substantial 
importance has come to light regarding environmental effects of 
the project or of the sufficiency or feasibility of mitigation 
measures, and therefore no new environmental document is 
required.


